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TAPE 1, SIDE A 

001 CHAIR JOHNSON:  Opens the meeting. 

007 GREG CHAIMOV:  The only bone of contention is the numeral 10 on page 
5, line 33.  The Senate amendment repeals the provision that sunsets the 
Oregon Criminal Justice Council. 

012 SEN. SHOEMAKER:  There are two bills that will be heard on the House 
floor this afternoon that would also repeal the sunset of the Criminal 
Justice Council.  One of those would reduce the council from 21 to 11 
members, and the other would repeal the sunset for one year and then 
leave funding for the next biennium up to the Emergency Board.  "I would 
be very surprised if the Senate conferees would agree to sunset the 
council under this bill without first hearing what happens to those 
other bills." 

034 CHAIR JOHNSON:  The Senate added good language regarding questions 
that need to be asked on the death sentence.  Hearing no objections, 
recesses. 

036 CHAIR JOHNSON:  Reconvenes meeting. 

041 CHAIMOV:  Reiterates that the only point of contention is the 
provision that repeals the sunset of the Oregon Criminal Justice 



Council.  The Senate conferees have agreed to recede from that portion 
of the bill.  The appropriate motion would be for the House to concur in 
the Senate amendments, and that the bill be amended as set forth in the 
B6 amendments (EXHIBIT A). 

48CHAIR JOHNSON:  Entertains motion. 

50MOTION:REP. SUNSERI moves for the House to concur in the Senate 
amendments to HB 239 3A, and that the bill be further amended by the 
dash B6 LC 63 amendments 

to HB 2393 dated 6/28/91 (EXHIBIT A). 

60CHAIR JOHNSON:  What is the House agreeing to by accepting the Senate 
amendments? 

66SEN. HILL:  For the SCIMA network bill, didn't that amendment include 
a provision to remove the sunset? 

69CHAIMOV:  Yes.  And it didn't in the bill that Sen. Cohen refers to as 
the "Sex Bill". 

75CHAIR JOHNSON:  Are you consulting with anyone, Sen. Shoemaker? 

78SEN. SHOEMAKER:  Yes. 

80REP. BAUMAN:  Sen. Hill and Sen. Shoemaker, you are both on the other 
conference committees that have the other Criminal Justice Council 
references.  Is one going to be retained or are they all going to come 
out? 

82SEN. SHOEMAKER:  Holding firm on HB 2542, but Senate Judiciary 
Committee Administrator is verifying. 

86CHAIMOV: Concurs. 

88CHAIR JOHNSON:  The House has passed SB 616, which extends the sunset 
for the Criminal Justice Council four years, so there is a vehicle for 
the Senate to extend the life of the Criminal Justice Council if it 
chooses to do so. 

105 VOTE:In a roll call vote, the motion carries, with all members 
present voting AYE. 

108 CHAIR JOHNSON:  Assigns Sen. Shoemaker and Rep Bauman to carry the 
conference committee report in their respective chambers.  Hearing no 
other business, adjourns. 
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